
1 HM Treasury’s November 2015 competition plan: A Better Deal  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/private-hire-and-hackney-carriage-licensing-open-letter-to-local-authorities
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/480797/a_better_deal_for_families_and_firms_print.pdf
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The CMA’s understanding of the taxi and private hire trades is informed by the OFT’s 
2003 Market Study of the regulation of taxi and private hire services, the OFT’s 2007 
evaluation of the 2003 market study, and the findings of the CMA’s examination of a 
merger between private hire operators in Sheffield2. The CMA has also undertaken a 
review of proposed and existing conditions imposed by licensing authorities on the 
taxi and private hire trades. As part of this review, the CMA has been in touch with 
licensing authorities where it considers that licensing conditions may undermine 
competition and the interests of passengers3. Following this review, we have 
produced a short report which is available on request.  

The CMA has also produced general guidance on carrying out a competition impact 
assessment, which you may find useful when updating or reviewing taxi and private 
hire licensing conditions. 

I or one of my team would be very happy to discuss any of these issues further, if 
helpful. 

Yours faithfully, 

 
John Kirkpatrick 
Senior Director, Advocacy 

                                            
2 Sheffield taxis merger inquiry  
3 In December 2015, the CMA responded to a TfL consultation, and in September 2016 the CMA wrote to 
Sheffield City Council about proposed licensing conditions. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/competition-impact-assessment-guidelines-for-policymakers
https://www.gov.uk/cma-cases/sheffield-city-taxis-mercury-taxis-sheffield-merger-inquiry
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/481450/CMA_response_to_TfL.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/556330/lonnia-sheffield-city-council-28-09-16.pdf

